
From: Steve Fine

Subject: RE: Tualatin Road

Date: November 7, 2024 at 4:56:28 PM PST

To: Brett Hamilton


Dear Mr. Hamilton,
 
I received your e-mail below regarding the TUX project. We are excited 
to expand Lam Research’s presence in Tualatin, bringing new jobs and 
economic impact to the community.  We also recognize the importance 
of community feedback. 
 
Thank you for sharing your input about Tualatin Road. We are currently 
working with the City of Tualatin and the Department of Transportation 
to address relevant traffic issues. There will be several public meetings 
in connection with Lam’s land use application to capture feedback from 
the community.
 
I appreciate your acknowledgement of Lam’s reputation as a good 
neighbor and responsible member of the community. We are committed 
to following the City’s process to finalize a plan for our project that 
works for the City, the community, and Lam. In keeping with this 
approach, please address future communications about traffic 
considerations to the City of Tualatin.
 
Regards,
Steve Fine

Chief Communication Officer, Lam Research



From: Brett Hamilton

Sent: Thursday, October 24, 2024 2:54:59 PM

To: Archer, Tim CEO

Cc: Bettinger, Doug; Charles, Audrey; Fernandes, Neil; Fine, Steve;

Gottscho, Richard; Harter, Ava; Hassett, Mary; Lord, Pat; Vahedi, Vahid; 
Varadarajan, Sesha

Subject: Tualatin Road

 

Dear Mr. Archer,


I live near the Lam Research campus in Tualatin Oregon, and on behalf of my 
neighbors, would like to ask for your assistance in resolving a problem posed by 
Lam’s TUX expansion. We have not been able to resolve this issue locally.


Lam’s proposal includes a new employee entrance on Tualatin Road, and this 
would add a significant amount of traffic to our local roadway network. The 
community is strongly opposed to this new entrance, and we have been asking 
Lam’s planners for months to change the site layout to use Leveton Drive 
instead.


Leveton Drive, on the south side of Lam’s campus, was built for industrial 
traffic, has plenty of unused capacity already available, and currently carries 3 
entrances to Lam's campus. Lam’s current proposal would eliminate the main 
driveway that connects Leveton Drive to the parking lots on the north side of 
campus. This is the crux of the issue.


Traffic is already the number one complaint for residents here in Tualatin, and 
Lam’s proposal threatens to make this problem even worse. Historically, Lam 
has been a responsible member of our community and has a reputation for 
being a good neighbor, but the current proposal, and the way it is being 
pursued, puts that corporate reputation at risk. We believe that the current site 
plan is not in the best interests of either Lam’s shareholders or the Tualatin 
community, and we ask that Lam change course in order to avoid a conflict.


Our community is highly motivated to find a solution that meets the needs of 
both Lam and the surrounding neighborhoods. We have outlined our concerns 
on the Save Tualatin Road website and would like an opportunity to work with 
Lam so that your expansion is a success.


http://www.tualatinroad.org/


Thank you for your consideration on this matter.


Brett Hamilton



